
THE FETTERS
Daniel, Megan, Emily & Lauren P.O. Box 697

Kosrae, FM 96944

danielfetter5@hotmail.com

Missionaries to Micronesia

September/October	2020	

Dear	Pastors	&	Praying	Friends,	

Thank	you	for	your	con-nual	prayers;	we	appreciate	and	covet	them.	Please	remember	to	pray	for	our	people	back	in	
Kosrae	while	we	are	away!	They	are	doing	well	for	the	most	part,	but	it	is	difficult	to	minister	through	texts,	emails,	
and	social	media.	One	of	our	church	men	is	now	preaching	for	our	Sunday	morning	services	but	asks	for	help	on	his	
messages	and	notes.	I	am	s-ll	uploading	videos	for	the	Sunday	and	Wednesday	evening	services.		

We	were	told	that	September	30th	would	bring	about	some	kind	of	 informa-on	regarding	when	the	islands	would	
allow	people	to	start	returning,	but	that	day	has	come	and	gone	with	no	real	news	about	what	will	happen.	We	also	
have	an	issue	with	the	girls’	passport	renewals.	We	are	told	that	they	should	be	in	around	the	first	of	the	year,	most	
likely.	Again	we	are	wai-ng	on	others,	but	know	that	it	is	ul-mately	God’s	-ming	when	we	will	return	to	Kosrae.	

Megan’s	last	two	appointments	were	delayed,	but	her	doctor	is	pleased	that	her	nerves	all	 look	good	and	that	she	
passed	all	the	other	tests	as	well.	From	what	we	understand,	Megan’s	POTS	is	a	result	of	her	veins.	She	will	have	to	
see	 a	 specialist	 to	 help	 circulate	 her	 blood	 beNer.	 If	 this	 does	 not	 help,	 she	will	 be	 placed	 on	medica-on.	 Please	
con-nue	to	pray	 for	her	health	and	the	 improvement	of	her	blood	flow.	 It	 is	very	complicated	because	of	her	 low	
blood	pressure!	

We	were	saddened	to	find	out	that	Ursula,	a	faithful	member	of	our	church,	has	passed	away	in	the	Philippines.	She	
was	 one	 of	 the	 founding	members	 of	 Tafunsak	 Bap-st	 Church	 and	 a	 very	 giving	 lady.	 Ursula	was	 a	 godly	 Sunday	
School	teacher	and	a	blessing	to	have	in	the	church.	She	was	diagnosed	with	Parkinson’s	disease	in	2019.	Her	health	
has	deteriorated	very	fast,	and	Ursula	is	now	with	the	Lord.	Please	pray	for	her	family,	especially	her	sister,	Liza,	and	
niece,	Sharon.	

Over	the	last	couple	of	months,	God	has	placed	us	in	unique	situa-ons.	We	crossed	paths	with	a	woman	with	two	
young	children	who	had	lost	her	husband	to	suicide	and	a	man	who	just	lost	a	close	friend	that	was	like	a	son.	In	each	
situa-on,	we	were	able	to	tell	them	about	Christ,	Who	offers	the	only	true	peace	which	passeth	all	understanding.	

If	you	would,	please	pray	for:	
• These	two	who	need	Christ	and	are	dealing	with	great	heartache		
• Our	people	and	ministry	in	Kosrae	
• The	opening	of	Kosrae	and	girls’	passports	
• Megan’s	health	and	recovery	
• Ursula’s	family—Liza	and	Sharon	

Thank	 you	 again	 for	 your	 faithfulness,	 both	 in	 prayers	 and	 giving!	 We	 are	
praying	 for	 you,	 as	we	all	 face	 this	difficult	 and	 strange	-me	 in	which	we	
live.	But	we	are	 confident	 in	our	God,	Who	 “shall	 keep	your	hearts	 and	
minds	through	Christ	Jesus.”	

The	FeNer	Family—Daniel,	Megan,	Emily,	and	Lauren	
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